
 

 
 
 

Memo 
 
Date:  May 28, 2019 

  
To:  All Clergy 

  
From:  Patricia DeJarnett, Ph.D., Associate Director, Office for Divine 

Worship 
  

Re: Naming Diocesan Administrator in the Eucharistic Prayer 
           

 
In accordance with Canon 421 of the Code of Canon Law, the College of 
Consultors convened on Friday afternoon.  They have chosen The Most 
Reverend Joel M. Konzen, S.M. as our Administrator. 
 
Until a successor to The Most Reverend Wilton Daniel Gregory is installed, 
Bishop Konzen is named in the Eucharistic prayer at the appropriate place, “N. 
our bishop”. 
 
For questions, please contact me at pdejarnett@archatl.com or 404.920.7339. 
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